To: CNYAMT Board

From: James Krehbiel, Secretary

Date: Feb. 6, 2013

Re: Minutes from the February 6, 2013 Board Meeting

Present: James Krehbiel, Sue Edwards, Dana DiGennaro, Joyce Ucci, Patricia Box, James Vatter, Daniel Horan, Patricia DeAngelis, Barbara Irwin

The minutes from the November 16, 2012 meeting were approved with a few corrections.

The investment discussion has been tabled for the time being.

Spring Musical updates:  All schools have been contacted and all but Liverpool has responded.  Sue suggested that next year, we have one person chair this endeavor.  

Treasurer Report:

Linda Yonteff was not in attendance, but did send a report of our finances.  We would like future treasurer reports to include monthly, plus year to date figures. Also, we need more headings, such as under fundraisers - Barnes and Noble, Music at the Mall, etc.  It was suggested by Sue that anyone who has ideas about how the reports should read, should contact Linda directly by e-mail.

Annual Meeting and Luncheon:

The annual luncheon will start at noon.  The recital will start at 11:00 am.  A music sale will take place from 10am to 11am in the lobby of the church.  A social time will be from 11:30 to 12:00. We will ask members to give their donated music to a board member so that it can be brought to the next board meeting.  The Luncheon theme will be a “Fiesta”.  Although we have been happy with the caterer in the past few years, we will be making a change this year.  Dana DiGennaro has suggested that we use Moe’s restaurant to cater our lunch.  It was also suggested to look into Juanita’s and the Mission for Mexican food.  Dana will do this. Members are encouraged to dress in accordance with the theme!  Raffle baskets were discussed and it was stated that donations for the raffle baskets will be accepted.  Dana asked that we give some though as to whom (if anyone) we’d like to nominate to be honorary members.  

Scholarship Report:

See attached report.

There is a discussion of having a scholarship fundraiser recital of members. We are looking at early September 2013 for this event. All present voted on the name for the music sale at the luncheon. The winner was “Score for Scholars”.  Discussion for expansion of scholarship events will take place at a future date. It was suggested that for the future, new members must have been a member by October 1st to have students be applicants for the music camp scholarship.  More discussion is needed on this topic.

Membership Report:

We have one new member: Jon Fredric West, voice.  Dana stated that she would prefer to step down from chairing membership, but would continue if necessary.

Events Report:

Jim Vatter reported about the Clavinova workshop. Five people attended and the event was very successful. The Suzuki “play in” event happened in February (chaired by Sue Edwards) and involved 50 students, 14 teachers, and 4 accompanists. The teachers and accompanists donated their time.  The location was also free of charge.  The event raised $740.00. All donations will benefit the Summer Music Camp Scholarship Fund. The January 2013 recital was cancelled due to lack of performers.  Jim V. suggested bringing in Jane McGraw for a piano workshop.  Ms. McGraw will get back to us with dates, fees … etc.  This event could be a masterclass, with a part of the class devoted to literature. Jim V. will bring more specifics to our next Board meeting. Music at the mall is all set to take place March 23, 2013 at Great Northern Mall.  Pianos are donated by the Piano and Organ Center.  There are still a few open slots. Contact Patricia Box for the specifics.

Competition Report:

Piano competition judges have been secured. Please see the attached report.

The Instrumental Competition judges have been secured. They are Peter Rovit, violin and Deborah Coble, flute.

Sponsorship Report:

Barb contacted Music and Art again as they have been unresponsive. The Signature Music logo has been taken off the website due to lack of payment.  We are still waiting to hear back from Syracuse University.  There was a suggestion that we accept credit cards. More discussion will need to take place concerning this.

Publicity Report:

There was talk about asking WCNY to announce CNYAMT events, recitals, classes, etc. It was suggested that we also contact our new symphony Symphoria about advertising in their program.  Daniel Horan will put concert listings in the Syracuse newspaper. Dan and Jim V. will get together and talk about how to approach WCNY.  There was discussion of utilizing the internet for publicity.  There will be more discussion at the next Board meeting. There was also discussion of sending out postcards to members of various musical organizations. Dan will look into this and report back on costs, etc.

Corresponding secretary – we are still in need of someone to take on this job.

Sunshine Report … none

Directory Report ….this is combined with the Website report… the directory will be online.

Website Report:

We are going to create a hidden “members only” page.  This will house the directory, logo, program templates, forms, etc.  Members will need to sign in with a password that will be different each year. 

By Law Revisions Report:

Dana handed out the updated by-laws to each Board member. They are asked to read through them and make suggestions / revisions at our next meeting.  It was discussed that the by-laws state that CNYAMT must have a “Board of Directors”.  This Board will need to be nominated soon and will be voted on at the annual meeting in June.  The Board has added a meeting specifically to discuss the revisions of the by-laws.  This meeting will take place on March 20th at 9:30am at the Dewitt Library. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am.

Minutes respectfully submitted by James Krehbiel, Secretary

Please Note: The next Board meeting will be Friday, April 12 at 9:30 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church
